
AMNESTY INTERNATIONAL
PRESS RELEASE

 

AI Index: PRE01/514/2011
03 October 2011

 

Pakistan: Authorities must tackle brazen attacks on Hazara Shi’a 

 

In reaction to the news that Gunmen have attacked a bus carrying Shia Muslims in south-western 
Pakistan, killing 13 people and injuring six others, Amnesty International said:

“Sadly this is only the latest in a long line of brazen attacks against Quetta’s Shi’a population. Sectarian 
violence has been a feature of the general breakdown in law and order in Pakistan, but these recent attacks 
seem to indicate a new targeting of the ethnic Hazara community,” said Amnesty International’s Pakistan 
Researcher Mustafa Qadri.  
 
“Routine targeted killings against the Hazara and other groups because of their ethnicity, religion or 
political affiliations raises serious questions about the will or ability of Pakistan security force to protect 
the people of Balochistan,” said Mustafa Qadri.

Increased attacks on Shia and in particular Hazara Shi’a, who are mostly Afghan refugees, demonstrate 
the increasing marginalisation both groups face in Pakistan.
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